
ABATE OF FLORIDA
SOUTHEAST CHAPTER

a Newsletter for Motorcycle Safety & Awareness

Abate of Florida, Inc - SE Chapter

ISSUE 389

NEXT
CHAPTER
MEETING

December 2015

10 AM
Sunday

Dec 20, 2015

A MERICAN
B IKERS
A IMING
T OWARD
E DUCATION

LET THOSE WHO 
RIDE DECIDE!

  at the American Legion

Happy Holidays to all.



2 ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter



3www.abatese.org

2015-2016 BOARD OF DIRECTORS

President                 Frank T Hammons
305-439-8935           pres@abatese.us

Vice-President         Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000           vp@abatese.us

Secretary                 Marie Baxter
954-581-4130           secretary@abatese.us

Treasurer                 Rick “T-Man” Molina
954-658-8281           treas@abatese.us

Sgt-at-Arms             Stephen “Nighthawk” Chomiak 
954-829-5073           sarge@abatese.us    

Road Captain          Jim “Gambler” Willard
954-553-1426           rdcapt@abatese.us

Safety Director        Jim “Gambler” Willard
954-553-1426           safety@abatese.us

State Reps               Frank T. Hammons
305-439-8935           Frank “Poppie” Cocchi

Alt State Reps         Demetrios Kirkiles

Products                  Cathy & Joel Honeycutt
954-818-4481           products@abatese.us

Membership            Rick “T-Man” Molina
954-658-8281           membership@abatese.us

Event 
Coordinators           Frank T Hammons             
305- 439-8935          pres@abatese.us

www.abatese.org <> Hotline: 954-310-INFO (4636)

Newsletter Editor      Cesar “Squeezer” Tejera
954-383-8380             news@abatese.us

Distribution               Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             nldis@abatese.us

Legislative Liaison   Brad Winston
954-475-9666             legal_1@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Demetrios Kirkiles
954-463-6500             legal@abatese.us

Legal Counsel           Brad Winston
954-475-9666             BWinston@Winstonlaw.com

Public Relations       Fern Cameron
954-573-7579             pr@abatese.us

Billing & Invoicing    Amy “Pixie” Sonnenfeld
954-618-9371             advert@abatese.us

Social Director          Patty Dollard
954-829-4426

Quartermaster          Bob “Spongebob” Anz
954-709-9980             qm@abatese.us

Photographer(s)       Ada Hibbs 
954-465-6743    AdaHibbsABATESE4@aol.com

Webmaster                Mike “Rogue” Hager
561-601-0616             webmaster@abatese.us

Chaplain                    Frank “Poppie” Cocchi
305-331-8000             chaplain@abatese.us

   

ABATE of Florida, Inc - www.AbateFlorida.com - flabate@bellsouth.net - (386) 943-9610 (voice & fax)
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To Advertise in this Publication, Please contact 
the “Newsletter Editor” or any B.O.D. Member in this list.
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From Your President

Continued on page 11

ABATE Southeast Chapter President’s Newsletter Article December 
2015

Hello everyone.  I’m sitting here writing my December newsletter article 
a few days before Thanksgiving, so to begin, on behalf of the ABATE 
Southeast Chapter membership, we wish everyone a Safe and Happy 
Thanksgiving and a Very Merry Christmas.

This past month has been busy for the biker community. The Southeast 
Chapter held a memorial service and plaque dedication at the Café 
27 Biker Memorial plot for one of our dedicated ABATE life members, 
Primo Arista.  Our thanks go out to the friends of Primo who paid for 

the memorial plaque; Ada Hibbs for putting together a remembrance poster board of Primo pho-
tos; Miami Mike for all that he does to support us; and, all of those who attended the service and 
shared their memories of our beloved and GBNF Brother.   

The Southeast Chapter has over 530 members and we can be found at most if not all events be-
ing held in the area.  Here are highlights of some of the past month’s events.  We visited Candy’s 
Cycle Shop customer appreciation party at Baller’s Sports Bar.  Gina, Glen and Martin hosted 
a fun event with lots of free gifts and prizes and everyone enjoyed watching and/or participat-
ing in the biker events such as the tire-toss and chair-jousting (which was fun to watch). We also 
enjoyed the U.S. Military Vets MC Deuces Wild Lifer’s Party; Wings of Gold open house; Scurvy 
Few MC birthday party; Leatherneck MC’s Annual; and stopped by the Los Coquis MC Clubhouse 
to donate to Animal’s (Black Pistons MC) hospital fund.  He was diagnosed and has had surgery 
to remove a brain tumor and needs our financial support and prayers. 

At the November Southeast Chapter meeting several important issues were discussed. The 
ABATE of Florida’s finance committee has asked each of our 28 statewide Chapters for feed-
back regarding a potential increase in membership dues.  To my knowledge dues have not been 
increased since ABATE was formed over 30+ years ago.  Proposed changes are:  for annual 
members, from $20 to $30; life memberships increase from $150 to between $200 to $300; and, 
the potential for businesses to donate between $1K and $5K to ABATE as annual partners. Each 
of these proposals were discussed and voted on separately. After a lengthy discussion, those 
attending the meeting voted to approve each of these proposals.  Current life members would 
not affected by the proposed increase.  I will report the Chapter’s decision at the December 12th 
State Meeting in Naples.  I also alerted our membership that the Southeast Chapter will have 
a change of meeting location from American Legion Post 321 beginning with our January 2016 
meeting to a yet to be determined new location.  I’ll be able to share with you where and when our 
future meetings will take place in January’s ABATE newsletter article. As always, you can call our 
Chapter hotline for updates and events.  The ABATE Southeast hotline phone number is listed at 
the end of this article.
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the 
Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or 
comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted 
for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards, 
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter 
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped 
without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera 
ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, PO BOX 
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 850 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

Florida Spine Specialists
Tin Cup Sports Bar & Grill
84 Diner                         
Broward Motor Sports
Peterson’s HD South
All American Cycle 
Big Dawgs 
American Legion 321
Keltics MC
Tobacco Source
Sports Barn

Cagney's
States MC
Shank's Town Tavern
Big Twin Cycles
Flossie's
J.P. Mulligans
Johnny’s Bar & Grill
Sharkey’s Blvd. Lounge

Top Gun Cycle
Wheels of Man MC
Chester’s HD Sunrise
Peterson's HD North
Heaven Cycles
DP's on Beach   
On The Road Again
CycleLab
Scurvy Few MC
Candy’s Cycle Shop
Biker’s Inc.

Motorcycle Rights & Safety
Dedicated to

“Freedom of Choice, Freedom of the Road”
You may know us as the motorcycle organization that got the helmet law repealed

in Florida or from our motorcycle rights and safety rally’s throughout the year.
ABATE of Florida is not a club, we are a motorcycle rights & safety organization

dedicated to promoting motorcycle safety while remaining ever vigilant of the legislative
issues concerning motorcyclists’ nationwide.

We Are Not ANTI-HELMET, We are ANTI-HELMET Law!
One of the most popular misconceptions about ABATE is that we are anti-helmet.
Nothing could be further from the truth. We are “anti-helmet law” if you choose to

ride with or without a helmet it’s your choice, it is your right to decide whether
wearing a helmet is right for you. ABATE is an organization fighting to protect your rights.
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- REMINDER - Membership Due For Nov 2015 -

Welcome New Members

Rafael Castillo

John  Dollard

Richard E Duncan

Clifford “Cliff” Eldridge

Jack Kuharsky

Hope Lanius

Raul Ortega

Tony Perez

David W. Rinehart

Malcolm Stewart

William “Streaker” Tessar

Lou Tkacz

Steven W Williams

Ralp "Woody" Woodruff
Suzanne "Sun Shine" Taylor
Ronald "Aztec" Taylor
Sydney "Rez" Mitchell
Carol "Time Out" Pruitt
Charles A. "Ball joint" Ivora
Lucrece "LULU" Le Gal
Phil "Road Glide" Jones
Gary Mihaly

Daniel "Postal" Ortner
Mike "Mikey Boom" Otto
James "Jimbo" Sherrow
Sheila  Dew Hirst
Joanne "Mellon Ball" Cocchi
Virginia "Vegas" Bowers
Keith W. "Shaggy KNAF" Bowers
Gary Grant
Bruce J. Felker
Tony  Denito
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Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed 

For Membership Renewals contact, Rick T-Man Molina by either email: 
membership@abatese.us or by phone: 954-658-8281 

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership,
or be deleted from the State's List. Also (very important) be sure to notify us of any changes.

* PLEASE NOTE *

December 2015

HARLEY DAVIDSON T-SHIRTS (Men’s) size Large.
New & gently worn. Misc. items-belts, boots, helmets, 
bike cover, etc. All low prices. Call Mary at: 954-452-8960

Thanks goes out to those who donated to ABATE SE Chapter’s Sponsorship 
Program. Suzanne Keen was our first Platinum Sponsor.  To date, these are the 

names of those who have donated over $950.00 to ABATE SE Chapter.

Platinum Sponsors:
Suzanne Keen
Bars & Alice
Shakey Bob & Princes Sharon
Frank T.
Leo “Doc” Hinkley 
Lionel “Primo” Arista

Bronze Sponsor(s):

Dean Cocchi

Luis  Alvarez

Vicente Andreu

Bob “Spongebob” Anz

Kevin Baker

Timothy  “Tim” Capps

Richard “Donkey” Donk

Craig “Happy Gilmore” 

Glassman

Aaron Honeycutt

Romey Samtani

Geri Sciple

Tony Sciple

Brad    Smith

Jody D “Wild Child” Swett

Clive “Dominator” Taylor
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes Nov 15, 2015

Sgt @ Arms Steve “Nighthawk” Chomiak  
called the meeting to order at 10:08  am. 
There were  42  members in attendance:  
The meeting started following the Pledge of 
Allegiance, moment of silence and a prayer 
by Poppi.

Presidents Report:  Frank welcomed our 
newest member Gary Mihaly and thanked 
everyone for attending the meeting.   He 
spoke about needing to sell the ABATE 
drawing tickets that we have for the March 
drawing at the State Office.  Frank spoke 
on the fact will be having to change the 
venue of our chapter meeting location.  We 
can no long meet at the American Legion 
in Cooper City and asked the group about 
other meeting place, such as the Davie 
Moose and Post 180 off Peters Road. He 
then spoke on the State’s question to all 
the chapters that needs to be addressed 
on the raising of the annual dues and life 
membership.  A lengthy discussion was 
held and the out come was  Yes to raising 
the monthly dues and yes to raising the life 
membership dues. He also spoke about the 
business sponsorship which we all agreed 
with.  Frank will take our vote to the state 
meeting in December.   He also reminded 
everyone to support our advertisers.

Vice-Presidents Report: Poppy thanked 

everyone for coming and spoke about 
everyone supporting ABATE. Poppi spoke 
about the Paris massacres and asked 
us all to prayer for those who have been 
killed or injured.  He then spoke on the 
good time at the Davie Veteran’s event 
this past week.  He also thanked everyone 
for attending Primo’s Memorial at Café 27 
yesterday.  Primo had a good impact on lots 
of people, he will be missed by many.  He 
also mentioned that Frank and Harry Ness 
were at Rogue’s mother’s funeral and had 
the honor of being pallbearers. 

Secretary’s Report:  Marie thanked Paul 
Mecler for standing in for her last month 
when she went to Biketoberfest.   There 
was one correction to the minutes, day of 
the next  monthly meeting said August.   A 
motion was made to accept the minutes 
as printed, seconded, and no discussion.  
Motion was passed.

Treasurer’s Report:  T-man read the 
financial report for August. A motion 
was made to accept the financial report, 
seconded, all were in favor, the Motion 
was passed.  T-Man  also spoke about the 
drawing tickets we have.  The tickets are 
$5.00 each, with a chance to win $7,000.00 
first prize, $2,000.00 second prize and 
$1,000.00.  The drawing takes place in 
March 2016 and do not have to be present 
to win.  See any Board Member if you 



www.abatese.org 9

Continued on next page

need tickets.  We had a secret Santa who 
donated 4 tickets to the Chapter to give 
away.     

Sergeant at Arms Report:  Steve mention 
the Toy Run and that we will be needing 
help setting up and tearing down, so don’t 
run off.  Wheels up at the 84 dinner Sunday 
at 8:30AM, and you must be wearing an 
ABATE shirt.

Road Captain’s Report: Gambler spoke 
about attending Phil Peterson’s Memorial, 
the Military Vets Chapter 1 Annual, the 
Veteran’s Day event in Davie.  He wants 
to do a ride around the Lake November 22 
leaving from Café 27.  He spoke about the 
Toy Run also and wheels up to go into the 
park at 8:30AM to set up.

Safety Director Report:  Gambler spoke 
about helmets.  He read reports on helmet 
testing, and stressed  for us all to be aware  
of our surroundings.  He also mention that 
the US House past Highway Safety Bill 
which ends funding for Motorcycle check 
points.  He also mention about wearing 
appropriate clothing including boots. 

Products Report:  We are still having a 
shirt SALE.  All our shirts in inventory will be 
reduced so we can reorder some new ones. 
Marie is still working on ideas for new shirts.   

Events Coordinator:  Frank thanked 
everyone for attending Primo’s Memorial. 
He spoke on the Veteran’s Day event in 
Davie and that Jimmy Les’ flag was again 
a big hit. December 6th is the Toy Run, 
everyone meet at 84 Dinner make sure to 
wear an ABATE Shirt so they will let us in. 
December 12th State Meeting in Naples 
anyone wanted to ride across the alley for 
the meeting get with Frank ahead of time.  

December 20th is or next chapter meeting 
and we will know by then where our new 
meeting place is going to be.  Our Christmas 
Party will follow the chapter meeting and 
Frank asked for covered dishes for the party.  
January 17th is our date at Chester’s Harley 
Davidson for our semi-annual event.  The 
January chapter meeting will be on January 
24th will be at the new place .  

State Representative Report:  There 
was no State Meeting.  The Next one is 
December 12, 2015 in Naples.

Membership Report:  T-Man reported we 
had 14 new members join, 3 renews and no 
new Life members for a total of 533 active 
SE Chapter members.  A reminder, when 
submitting all membership forms PLEASE 
fill them out completely, send it in a timely 
manner, so that we can read it.  Thank you 
very much for your support and membership 
to the Southeast Chapter. 

Newsletter Editor:  Squeezer was not 
present He is away at a Widow’s and Son’s 
convention.  Frank reported everything is 
going good.

Legislative Report:  Brad was not 
present, he also is at the Widow’s & Son’s 
convention. Frank spoke about the VRU  
Bill that it has passed the first committee 
and going to the appropriations committee.  
The US House has past the long-term 
highway bill which ends federal funding 
for motorcycle check points, and that 
establishes a National Motorcycle Advisory 
Board studying how infrastructures affect 
motorcycles and focuses on prevention 
rather than the helmet usage.  

Public Relations:   Fern was excused.  
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She is always out there promoting ABATE.  
Please call the chapter’s hotline (954-310-
4636) for weekly happenings.

Billing and Invoicing:  Pixie was not 
present, but excused - Frank said everyone 
is up to date.  He also mentioned when 
getting a new add remember to get the 
application filled out and get the check. 
Please remember to support our 
advertisers, because they support us.

Social Director’s Report:  Patty brought 
the Birthday  cake  which we will be 
celebrating everyone’s November Birthday’s 
after our meeting.   

Newsletter Distribution:  Poppy is in 
charge of the Newsletter Distribution.  He 
reported all is going good.  He is doing a 
great job.

Quartermaster Report:  Bob was present 
and spoke on bringing food to the Toy Run 
for those who are there to help set up and 
take down.

Photograher’s Report:  Ada mentioned she 
posted the pictures from Primo’s Memorial 
already, in English and Spanish. 

Web-Master’s Report:    Rogue was 
excused but reported things are going good.

Legal Council:  Demetrios was not present 
to report..  

Old Business:  There was no old Business 
to report.

New Business:  There was no New 
Business to report

Good of the Order:
Marie spoke about the design and colors 
for new shirts for the chapter.  She will be 
contacting Create A Stitch, Edco and Jim 

Lippy to come up with some more ideas and 
pricing .
Bars mentioned the Thursday night dinners 
at States, MC Club House, and JR’S Friday 
pizza’s,  Blessing of the Bikes January 3rd 
at States MC Club House and ABATE can 
set up there like in the past.  Teddy Bear 
presented the Chapter with a Certificate 
of Appreciation from the Autism Ride that 
members participated in.  Suzanne spoke 
about the goings on at the American Legion 
Post 321 for the holidays.  

Going’s On:
Following the meeting we are going to 
Ballers on Hallandale Beach Bvd.
Dec 6  Toy Run Markham Park
Dec 12 Peterson’sToy Run
Dec 12 Hermandad’s Toy Run
Dec 12 ABATE State Meeting in Naples, FL
Dec 13 Wings Of Gold Miami Toy Run
Dec 19 SFCOC Christmas Party at Mickey’s
Dec 20th Southeast Chapter Meeting & 
Christmas Party
Jan 3rd 2016  Blessing of the Bikes – States 
MC Club House

A Motion to adjourn the meeting was called 
for, seconded, all were in favor.  Our next 
meeting date is December 20, followed by 
our Christmas Party.  Hope to see everyone 
there.

See you on the Road  - Wheels up

Marie Baxter
Secretary S.E, Chapter

Foot Note:  Again, Paul 
thank you for your help and 
dedication to the Chapter.
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...President’s Message continued from page 4

Legislative Issues: In every article I have written 
I have been trying to galvanize the biker com-
munity to effect change in Florida’s legislative 
statutes by supporting the Vulnerable Road 
Users (VRU) HB 253 and SB 332 bills that are 
currently being considered in the Florida House 
and Senate committees. Some good news, HB 
253 unanimously passed through the Criminal 
Justice Committee and now heads to the Ap-
propriations Committee, which is the second 
stop of its journey. Most importantly, the biker 
community needs to contact the Chairperson 
Rep. Richard Corcoran, 850-717-5037, or email: 
richard.corcoran@myfloridahouse.com and 
Vice-Chair Rep Jim Boyd, 850-717-5071 or 
email: jim.boyd@myfloridahouse.com, to ask 
for their support and that HB 253 be placed on 
the Committee’s agenda at the earliest opportu-
nity.  This legislation, if enacted, will enhance the 
possibility that when a cage driver who kills or 
seriously injures a biker and/or other vulnerable 
road users, can be charged with a “stiffer penal-
ty” other than a traffic citation, which is currently 
the case.  Please help by calling or emailing.

Congress will vote on the Federal Long-term 
Highway Bill in December 2015.  The highway 
bill contains several key issues that are impor-
tant for motorcyclists. The bill will end federal 
funding of motorcycle-only checkpoints. It will 
create a National Motorcycle Advisory Council 
that will advise the Secretary of Transportation on 
how highway infrastructure issues affect motorcy-
cles. The bill will also prohibit the National High-
way Traffic Safety Administration from lobbying 
states to pass mandatory helmet laws, and it will 
provide funding to study the best ways to prevent 
motorcycle crashes. 

The South Florida President’s Council calendar is 
full this December and includes the world’s larg-
est toy run on December 6th among other activi-
ties. Come on out to Markham Park, bring a toy 
and visit the ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Safety 

Frank T.

and Membership booth. This will be an opportu-
nity to join ABATE before the likely dues increase 
next year.  Remember every Florida biker should 
be a member of ABATE and support biker safety 
and rights.  Every Florida biker should be a mem-
ber of ABATE and support biker safety and rights.  
Hope to meet you there!

The ABATE Southeast Chapter will be holding 
our 36th Semi-Annual Motorcycle Safety and 
Rights Event at Chester’s Harley Davidson, Fort 
Lauderdale, on January 17th, 2016, starting at 
noon. So mark your calendars for a good time 
and the event flyer is posted in this issue.   

Everyone is invited to attend the Southeast Chap-
ter’s monthly meetings and events.  Immediately 
following our December 20th Chapter meeting we 
will have our Christmas and Holiday Party and 
there will be free food and cake to celebrate our 
December birthdays.  Again, our next meeting is 
December 20th at the American Legion Post 321, 
9081 SW 51St, Cooper City, at 10 a.m.  To keep 
up to date with the ABATE Southeast Chapter, 
checkout our website (abatese.org) or call our 
Hotline 24/7 (954-310-4636) for Chapter infor-
mation. You may always contact me at pres@
abatese.us. RIDE FREE RIDE SAFE!!!

With respect,
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Vice-President

Deadline: BEFORE Meeting of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers, etc.

I hope you all had a great thanksgiving, I 
had a great one. I had the opportunity to 
have some time to spend with my sons, one 
in North Carolina, the other in St Augustine. 
Thanksgiving in North Carolina, a few days 
later in St. Augustine, what a great way to 
start the holiday season.  Looking forward to 
Christmas, hard to believe it’s here already.  

The weather was great in North Carolina, and St. Augustine. Great to 
get a break from the hot weather. Really enjoyed the cooler temps.

Have a great Holiday, looking forward to our January
Event.

Your V.P.
Poppie
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Visit & Support
American Legion Post 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, Florida

954-430-0965
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954-310-4636

Deadline: Every Monday
by Midnight...Call Fern at:

954-573-7573
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December2015 2015

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

12/06/15 - SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
12/12/15 - ABATE of Florida inc. state meeting at the Gator Alley Chapter
12/12/15 - PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
12/12/15 - HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEM/TOY RUN
12/13/15 - WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
12/19/15 - SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
12/20/15 - CALVARY CHAPEL - CHRISTMAS SERVICE

1 2 3 4 5

6
SFPC TOYS 
IN THE SUN 
RUN

7 8 9 10 11 12
PETERSONS 
TOY RUN 
BIKE DRAW-
ING

13
WINGS OF 
GOLD MC 
MIAMI - TOY 
RUN

14 15 16 17 18 19
SFLCOC - 
CHRISTMAS 
PARTY

20 21 22 23 24 25
Merry 
Christmas

26

27 28 29 30 31

Chapter
Meeting

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner
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2016 2016

Additional Info:

Always Check the Hotline for more additinal information: 954-310-4636...
Sometimes “Events” get missed or don’t get listed in time for the Calendar.

January
MondaySunday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday

01/03/16 - States MC Club House - Blessing of the Bikes
01/10/16 - Wings Of Gold - Biker Appreciation Day
01/16/16 - Heathens MC - Annual
01/17/16 - ABATE SE Chapter - 36th Semi-Annual Event
01/24/15 - ABATE SE Chapter meeting
01/30/16 - 10th Annual Dania Beach Vintage Motorcycle Show
01/31/16 - Der Krieger MC - Annual

1 2

3
States MC - 
Blessing of 
the Bikes

4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15 16

17
ABATE SE 
- 36th Semi-
Annual Event

18 19 20 21 22 23

24 25 26 27 28 29 30
Dania Beach 
Vintage Motor-
cycle Show

31

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

States MC
Pompano

Dinner

Chapter
Meeting
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DECEMBER
6 SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
12-PETERSONS TOY RUN BIKE DRAWING
12-HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEM/TOY RUN
13-WINGS OF GOLD MC MIAMI - TOY RUN
19-SFLCOC - CHRISTMAS PARTY
20-CALVARY CHAPEL - CHRISTMAS SERVICE

2015
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Road Captain’s report
BOO! I hope you all had a great Halloween with lots of little Ghost and Goblins trick or treating at your door.  I’m 
a lucky guy because I had a ton of candy left, if you know what I mean?  There were some great Halloween par-
ties for us adults too.  I hope you were all safe and now ready for this great Holiday Season. 
On a sad note, Mr. Phil Peterson Passed away.  A group of us, along with several hundred others, attended Phil 
Peterson’s Memorial Event at his north store on October 24th and then we all rode out to Café 27 to place a 
plaque on the memorial in his honor.  Rest in Peace Mr. P.
One of our long time ABATE member has passed away.  There was a Memorial for Primo held at Café 27 on 
November 14th.  We will miss you Primo. RIP!
Tis the Season to be a RIDER fa la la la la, etc.  There’s always places to go and have a good time.  Why aren’t 
you riding with us?  No one contacts you.  Is that your excuse?  Call the Hotline it’s up-dated every Tuesday 
and the number is in this newsletter.  If you want to be notified send me your email, gmail or cell phone number 
and either I or Frank T. will send you an invitation.  My contact information is in the front of this newsletter as is 
Franks.  
The Toys in the Sun Run is on Sunday December 6th.  Come by our tent and say hello and show your support.  
Buy a shirt or a pin and pick up some free safety items.  We fight for the rights of all bikers regardless of what 
you ride.
What else happening:
December 13 the Palm Beach Chapter of ABATE is having an event at Renegades located at 600 Village Road 
in West Palm Beach, starting at 1:00 PM.  I hope to go as a group.  Please 
plan to ride and support their Chapter.
January 6 is the Blessing of the Bikes at the States MC’s Club House in 
Pompano Beach. Always a great time. 
Have a Happy Holiday and a Happy New Year. 
Until next time, keep the shiny side up and the rubber on the road.

Jim “Gambler” Willard
Road Captain
ABATE SE Chapter



ABATE of Florida, Inc - Southeast Chapter30

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you ‘FREE” Advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org
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December Birthdays

Robert Torrance “Sneak 65”
Gina KMC
Luis Alvarez “Bigote”
Alice Calabrese
Lee Ann Lewis “Wildcat”
Bunny Mione “Bunx”
Kevin Hughes “Shepherd”
Roy Roden
Donna Chomiak
Richard Andres “Tree”
Rich Hernandez “Stead”
George Bograkos “Geo”
Guy Knaak “Ontos”
Mark Hudson “Huddy”
Ray Purcell “Rainman”
Joyce Konczynski “Blondie”

Patrick Behan
Joseph Podojack “Sportster”
James Sears “Jimbo”
Steve Lucas “Dead Dog”
Jody Ray
Dick Burns
Joe Marshall “Biker Joe”
James McAnespie “Shameless”
Hyacinth Stewart
David Castle
Jose Rivera Jr.
Stu McLees
Sandy Saunders
Paul Davis
Shirley Haley

12/20/15 - ABATE SE Chapter Birthday Party at
American Legion Post 321 - after ABATE meeting.
9081 SW 51st St., Cooper City, FL 33328.
Phone: (954) 434-0965
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If I may digress for a moment...
Tis’ the Season…

Ah, the Holidays, what a wonderful time of year!  Getting together with family and friends that we don’t 
often get to see.  Parties, presents, gifts, food, and drinks, all great reasons for which to be joyous.  The 
one time of year where people around the globe are celebrating.  How can anybody be anything but 
happy?

Unfortunately there are the outliers for which it is not a happy time.  There are those who choose to 
shoplift or mug the unaware.  There are those that make it all about shopping for the best deals, driving 
in a rush to get to the next deal, raging at anybody that gets in their way, and making everybody around 
them miserable.  And then, there are those that are lonely and depressed.  What can we do for these?

As you are out shopping over the next few weeks, please keep your eyes open and be aware of your 
surroundings.  Remember where you parked your car, so that when your hands are full, you can walk 
with a purpose and not clumsily trying to find where you left it.  Don’t be distracted by your cell phone.  
Have your keys in hand, ready to unlock, so you are not fumbling for them at the car.  A mugger is an 
opportunist and wants an easy target, not somebody that is alert and prepared.  If you have to go from 
store to store, put your packages in the trunk.  If you have to leave something in the cab of the ve-
hicle, use something like a dark blanket to cover your packages.  If they can’t see what is in there, less 
chances of inspiring interest.

For the ragers, I am going to try to kill them with kindness, so their rage does not rub off on me.  If 
someone is that desperate for that parking spot, go ahead and take it, I’ll park elsewhere and enjoy the 
walk with a spring in my step and a Christmas carol in my head.  If I get cut off on the road, instead of a 
one-finger-salute, I plan to give a smile and a wave.  If anyone is angry or nasty to me, my intention is to 
return warmth and understanding, which will be my Christmas present to them.

For the lonely and depressed, this is a very tough time of year.  While I was in the service, I spent sev-
eral Christmases without family and know how difficult it can be.  And I was fortunate, because the team 
I worked with were very close, like family.  Unfortunately, there are those that have no family or close 
friends around at this time of year.  Seeing everybody else so happy or hearing people talk of visiting 
friends or relatives, just makes it that much more depressing for them.  If you know of anybody like this, 
I challenge you to do something about it.  Invite that loaner at work or school to go to lunch with you for 
no reason other than to get to know each other a little more.  Ask that elderly neighbor if there is anything 
you can get for them or anywhere you can take them.  Volunteer to feed 
the homeless or to help out at a nursing home.  To a lonely person, this 
will be better than any gift.  

By doing these things, not only will we be giving to others, but we will be 
giving to ourselves.  

I would like to wish each and every one of you the best on this holiday 
season.  May the New Year bring us peace, health, and understanding.  
And for the politicians, commonsense.

Your editor - “Squeezer”
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Merry Christmas

How can I know God’s will for my life? What does the Bible say about knowing
I’d like to start by wishing my brothers and sisters Merry Christmas, or Happy Holidays, which 
ever you prefer. Personally I prefer Merry Christmas.  The reason I do is the season for the 
Celebration, is to celebrate the birthday of Gods only Son Jesus Christ our Lord and Savior, and 
through His birthday, we as believers, also got a new birthday, we received the opportunity to be 
born again, in Christ Jesus, by accepting Him as our Lord and Savior. Let me explain.

Our natural birthdays are numbered, some of us get to celebrate more than others, and when 
these birthdays stop your life is over, the life you started with your first natural birth will end.

The good news is that when God sent His only begotten Son to be born, live, and die for our sins, 
and I mean all of our sins, we start a new life, we get a new birthday. Now this birthday will not be 
numbered, because you start living an eternal life with Christ, and numbers don’t matter in eter-
nity.  Life expectancy is about 80 years eternity is forever, which would you rather have? 

Now the way I look at the Christmas Season, it’s probably the happiest, joyous, and most impor-
tant celebration we can celebrate. We all have the opportunity to get that new eternal birthday by 
accepting the fact that Jesus Christ was born, died, and rose from the dead for our sins so we 
can have that Birthday that is offered through faith that Jesus Christ is our Lord and Savior.

So now we must make sure we keep Christ in Christmas, because we are not only celebrating 
the birthday of Jesus Christ we are celebrating, what Father God offered to each and every one 
of us” Eternal Life”

In closing May God Bless all of us in the mighty name of Jesus Christ.

As Always

Your Chaplin,
Poppie   
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We buy take off parts.
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From Your Safety Director

Jim “Gambler” Willard

Safety Director  RIDE SAFE

Attention everyone!  
There is danger all around us.  If you have lived in south Florida for any length of time 
you have noticed that the traffic situation here is getting worse every year.  And, to top 
it off, the tourist and winter residents are returning to escape the harsh northern winter.  
Talk about crowed streets and highways.  Oh crap! It doesn’t matter if you are in a cage 
or on your bike, we are all in danger.  There are the drivers that are always in a hurry and 
they don’t care who they run off the road.  Even when you have your turn signal on or 
use the manual arm signal to change lanes, they speed up so not to let you in and they 
zig zag in and out of traffic as though they are the only ones on the highway.  No one is 
courteous anymore and you are not safe. 
Back to the tourist.  Many of them are new here and have no idea where they are going.  
They drive slowly just to be able to read the road signs, local maps and maybe even their 
GPS.  They will either change lanes with no warning, sometimes across multiple lanes 
or turn on a dime with no warnings.  They either come close to hitting you or worse. 
You have probably had that experience, I know I have, several times.  And the continu-
ous road construction.  It never ends.  Four lanes become two lanes or they narrow the 
lanes, and I hate that uneven pavement.  HAY D.O.T., WE CAN’T MAKE OUR VEHI-
CLES ANY NARROWER!  
You have to be ready all the times whether you are in a cage or on your bike.  You have 
to watch out for your own protection and that of your passenger.  We have lost too many 
brothers and sisters because of reckless drivers.  These drivers can kill a biker, be totally 
at fault and only receive a small fine and no jail time just because we are bikers and 
bikes are dangerous.  I say BS!  It’s time to tell our representatives in Tallahassee that 
Bikers lives do matter.  Change the law to protect us too.  I am asking everyone to write 
those so called law makers and let your voice be heard.
And when you are out there enjoying the wind in your face remember, “Always be aware 
of your surroundings, have an escape plan in your mind, and be ready to react with great 
caution”.  
Have a very Merry Holiday Season and a Happy New 
Year.
Don’t overdo the drinking, get home safe and I’ll see you next 
year.
Remember don’t gamble with your safety or the safety of oth-
ers.
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DEADLINE for INFO on the HOTLINE: Every Monday by Midnight! Call Fern
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists 
(NCOM)

CONGRESS MOVES TO DE-FUND MOTORCY-
CLE-ONLY CHECKPOINTS
On November 5, the U.S. House of Representatives 
approved their version of the federal Highway Bill 
which, like the Senate companion measure, con-
tains provisions of importance to motorcyclists, most 
notably the ban on federal funding of motorcycle-only 
roadside checkpoints.

In addition to curbing the controversial roadblocks, the 
House bill also authorizes a motorcycle crash preven-
tion study; revives the federal Motorcycle Advisory 
Council; continues off-road trails funding; and makes 
highway safety grants more accessible.

Approved by a bipartisan vote of 363-64, the Surface 
Transportation Reauthorization and Reform Act of 
2015 (HR 3763) provides $325 billion in transporta-
tion funding over the next six years, corresponding to 
similar legislation passed by the U.S. Senate earlier 
this year.

Unfortunately, the House highway bill does not include 
similar Senatorial language that would ban the U.S. 
DOT from lobbying local, state and federal govern-
ments on policy issues such as mandatory helmet 
laws, so it is important to contact your federal rep-
resentatives to adopt such a compromise when the 
House and Senate convene a conference committee 
to iron out the details.

WACO INFO
One hundred seventy-seven people were arrested 
and held on million dollar bonds following the me-
lee in Waco, Texas in May that left nine bikers dead 
and nearly twenty wounded, and on November 10th 
prosecutors announced 106 felony indictments charg-
ing defendants with engaging in organized criminal 
activity.

“The Waco Grand Jury indictments on 106 individu-
als for engaging in organized crime are not convic-
tions,” explains David “Double D” Devereaux of the 
Motorcycle Profiling Project (www.MotorcycleProfil-
ingProject.com), “The Grand Jury only determines 
whether the prosecutor has sufficient evidence to 
indict.  The Grand Jury only hears from the prosecutor, 

no defense attorneys are allowed, and does not make 
a determination on guilt.”

“Double D”, who is also a member of the National 
Coalition of Motorcyclists’ Legislative Task Force 
(NCOM-LTF), says that as examining trials have 
made clear, the basis of the prosecutor’s argument 
in many of these case relies solely on an individual’s 
association with a motorcycle club that had members 
accused of committing a crime on May 17th.  “These 
indictments based solely on association, particularly 
the cases where the prosecutor admits that there is no 
evidence that the individual participated in any crime 
or violence, flies in the face of recent Federal Court 
precedent.”

A U.S. District Court decision in Coles v. Carlini, 
9/30/2015, relying on Supreme Court precedent, con-
cluded that the government may not impose restric-
tions on an individual solely because of their member-
ship in a MC, including a 1% club that the government 
labels as a gang or criminal organization.  “The crimi-
nal activity of others does not justify denying rights 
and privileges solely because of association with an 
unpopular organization,” according to Devereaux.

“Although I agree with many that are concerned about 
the seemingly broken Waco criminal justice system, 
recent Fed decisions seem to say that the underly-
ing assumptions of an indictment based solely on 
association are unconstitutional,” said Devereaux in 
a prepared document titled “Understanding the Waco 
Grand Jury Indictments.”

“The decision by the Waco Grand Jury comes as no 
surprise to many considering the obviously over-broad 
arrests, excessive bail, and unsuccessful challenges 
to probable cause during examining trials,” he con-
cludes, adding that an overly-broad indictment affords 
the prosecution the ability to offer plea deals, shield 
themselves against lawsuits, and pressure defendants 
to testify.

IDAHO MOTORCYCLE CLUB WINS SETTLE-
MENT OVER CLUBHOUSE RAID
Ten members of the Brother Speed MC, along with the 
club itself, will be splitting a $16,500 payment from the 
United States government, to settle their lawsuit over 
a 2013 raid on their Nampa clubhouse that yielded no 
charges.

The club and its members sued numerous federal 
agents and the United States, saying their civil rights 
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Continued on next page

were violated when federal agents serving a search 
warrant broke down the door, set off flash-bang gre-
nades, and sent dozens of heavily armed SWAT team 
members into the small home.  The club members 
were detained for up to three hours while agents forc-
ibly removed their personal property, including their 
clothing, and confiscated club memorabilia, according 
to the club’s attorney, Craig Durham.  “These were 
regular guys minding their own business that night,” 
Durham told The Spokesman-Review newspaper.  
“They were not a threat, and there was no call for the 
use of terrifying, military-style tactics to serve a simple 
search warrant.”

The government admitted no wrongdoing but agreed 
to the settlement, under which the club will receive 
$4,000, and the individual members will receive pay-
ments ranging from $500 to $2,500.

“This was never about money,” said chapter president 
Daniel Bugli. “It was about standing up for our rights 
as citizens and members of this community.  Law 
enforcement officers shouldn’t be able to run rough-
shod over people’s rights based on speculation and 
assumptions.”

BIKERS’ LAWYER FILES CIVIL RIGHTS LAW-
SUIT AGAINST VEGAS POLICE
A Nevada lawyer who represents motorcycle clubs 
has filed a federal civil rights, false arrest and negli-
gence lawsuit against Las Vegas police after he was 
acquitted in March of a misdemeanor obstruction 
charge.

Southern Nevada Confederation of Clubs (COC) 
attorney Stephen Stubbs alleges that a Las Vegas 
practice of harassing motorcycle club members led 
to his arrest in November 2013, and that being found 
not guilty by a local judge showed the arrest was 
improper.  Stubbs told the Associated Press (AP) that 
he was prevented from representing a member of the 
Bikers for Christ motorcycle ministry who was being 
questioned by police, and who is a plaintiff in a recent 
lawsuit seeking at least $75,000 in damages from the 
department.

Stubbs is representing members of biker groups, in-
cluding the Mongols, Vagos, Stray Cats and Bandidos 
in a federal civil rights complaint filed in June 2012 
alleging harassment by Las Vegas and other area 
police.  The lawsuit is pending in U.S. District Court 
in Las Vegas.  It was filed a day after a meeting of 
Mongols national leaders in Boulder City was moni-

tored by hundreds of local and state police and federal 
agents.

ANTI-PROFILING LEGISLATION INTRO-
DUCED IN PENNSYLVANIA
On November 13, 2015 Pennsylvania Senator John 
Wozniak (D-Johnstown) introduced Bipartisan Bill 
SB1058: An Act providing for motorcycle profiling 
prohibited, and the measure has been referred to Law 
and Justice.

“No police officer or police department may engage in 
motorcycle profiling in this Commonwealth,” states the 
bill, and calls for police instruction on “what constitutes 
motorcycle profiling in patrol procedures and other 
police department operations and the duty to refrain 
from engaging in motorcycle profiling.”

As defined in this legislation, “motorcycle profiling” 
means “the use of the fact that an individual rides a 
motorcycle or wears clothes or possesses parapher-
nalia that a reasonable person associates with such 
individuals as a factor in a decision to stop and ques-
tion, take enforcement action against, arrest or search 
the individual or motorcycle in violation of Federal or 
State law.”

Such violations by law enforcement “may bring a 
private right of action in a court of competent jurisdic-
tion against any police officer or police department 
that engages in motorcycle profiling in violation of this 
section. In the action, the victim may be awarded in-
junctive relief, actual damages, punitive damages and 
reasonable attorney fees and costs.”

A companion measure, House Bill 1580, “prohibiting 
motorcycle profiling and establishing a private right of 
action” was introduced October 1st by Representa-
tive Garth Everett (R-Muncy) along with 46 bipartisan 
cosponsors and was referred to the House Judiciary 
committee.

72 TYPES OF AMERICANS CONSIDERED 
“POTENTIAL TERRORISTS”
Are you a conservative, a libertarian, a Christian or a 
gun owner?  Support states’ rights?  Belong to “The 
Patriot Movement”, or display a “Don’t Tread on Me” 
flag?  Are you opposed to abortion, globalism, Com-
munism, illegal immigration, the United Nations or 
the New World Order?  Anti-establishment?  Do you 
believe in conspiracy theories, or ever visit “extremist” 
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websites?  Are you a veteran?  If you answered yes to 
any of those questions, or a vast array of others, you 
may be an “extremist” or a “potential terrorist” accord-
ing to official U.S. government documents.

At one time, the term “terrorist” was used very nar-
rowly, explains the alternative website www.activist-
post.com, but says now the Obama administration is 
removing all references to Islam from terror training 
materials, and instead the term “terrorist” is being 
applied to large groups of American citizens, which it 
delineates in an article on their website; “72 Types of 
Americans That Are Considered ‘Potential Terrorists’ 
In Official Government Documents,” by D.C. attorney 
Michael Snyder.

The “list” covers much of our country’s demographics 
and most of its citizenry, but if you belong to a group of 
people that is now being considered as “potential ter-
rorists” by the government, the author warns that you 
should not take it lightly.

MOTORCYCLE SAFETY FUND PROVIDES 
SIGN-LANGUAGE FOR DEAF RIDERS
The National Motorcycle Safety Fund (NMSF), a 
501(c)(3) charitable community organization created 
in 1980 to augment the work of the Motorcycle Safety 
Foundation, has created a new grant program to help 
rider training sites cover the costs of hiring sign-
language interpreters for deaf and hard of hearing 
students.

MSF-recognized Rider Training Sites regularly receive 
requests to accommodate students with physical dis-
abilities, so in compliance with the Americans with Dis-
abilities Act (ADA) and state laws, the NMSF grants 
will help defray the cost of sign-language interpreters.

There are many deaf and hard of hearing car drivers 
and motorcyclists on the road today.  To compensate, 
drivers and motorcyclists typically employ risk-re-
duction strategies such as Search/Evaluate/Execute 
(SEE), maintain longer following distances, make 
better use of peripheral vision, and check their mirrors 
more frequently.

STUDY INDICATES MOTORCYCLE RIDERS’ 
INJURIES DIFFER WITH HELMET USE
Helmet-wearing motorcycle riders are less likely to 
hurt their heads in accidents, but end up with more 
injuries to other parts of their bodies, suggests new 
research.  Researchers suggest in JAMA Surgery that 
the results may be due to helmeted riders being more 

likely to survive high-force crashes, and ultimately end 
up with more extensive injuries.

The authors write that loosening restrictions on hel-
mets in some U.S. states allowed them to study how 
wearing head protection may influence other injuries.  
For the study, they used national data from 2007 to 
2010 on almost 86,000 people with some sort of mo-
torcycle-related trauma, paying particularly close at-
tention to the number and extent of injuries to people’s 
heads and necks, torsos, spines and extremities.

Overall, the researchers found helmeted motorcycle 
riders were about half as likely to end up with head 
injuries, but helmeted riders were more likely to have 
injuries to the chest and extremities than riders who 
weren’t wearing helmets.

One explanation for increased injuries to other body 
parts could be that helmeted riders feel more secure 
and end up driving at higher speeds, wrote the Indiana 
University researchers.

There was no difference in the time people spent in a 
hospital regardless of whether they were helmeted.

CALIFORNIA DMV OFFERS “VETERAN” DES-
IGNATION ON DRIVER LICENSES
Veterans in California can begin applying to receive 
the word “VETERAN” on their driver’s license or iden-
tification (ID) card starting November 12, 2015.

In accordance with the legislative language contained 
within Assembly Bill 935, the California Department of 
Motor Vehicles (DMV) requires veterans to first obtain 
a Veteran Status Verification Form and to pay an ad-
ditional one-time $5 designation fee to apply for the 
special Veteran designation.

QUOTABLE QUOTE: “Tous pour un, un pour tous.”  
(All for one, one for all.)
~ Alexandre Dumas (1802-1870) French author; “The 
Three Musketeers”

Vive la France!
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ATTENTION ALL ABATE SE CHAPTER MEMBERS
Due to the large expense incurred mailing our monthly Newsletter, effective January 1, 2014, 
the Newsletter will no longer be mailed to your home address.  REMEMBER:  The ABATE SE 

Newsletter is free on-line at Chapter’s website: www.abatese.org.  You may also pick up a 
copy of the Newsletter at any of our 28 distribution sites located in Miami-Dade and Bro-

ward Counties, or at the monthly Chapter meeting held on the third Sunday of the month at 
American Legion Post #321 – Cooper City, 9081 SW 51st Street.  If you have any questions or 

concerns, please contact the SE Chapter President.

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE Products, like Hats, Shirts, Pins and Patches, 
contact: Cathy & Joel Honeycutt - 954-385-2837, or email them at: 

products@abatese.us. They will be glad to help you get what you need.

DEADLINE: Before the 3rd Sunday of each Month for Articles, Ads, Flyers etc.
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C L A S S I F I E D S

For Sale 1997 Harley Davidson Sportster 1200 XLH
Mileage - 32,900, Owner’s manual, Maintenance record, V&H ex-
haust, Stage One Air, 6” Handlebar risers, High intensity headlight 
bulb,  Axle nut covers, New mirrors, LED turn signal bulbs, Fog lamps, 
Engine guard, Highway pegs, Forward controls, Throw over bags, 
Passenger floorboards, New spark plugs & wires.
Asking $4,375. Contact Vinny (954) 240 - 8059                *20150301*

2000 HD Springer Softtail. 39,700 miles. Chrome front end. Lots of chrome. Vance & Hinds 
Short Shots. Always garaged. Excellent condition. $8,500. Call Bars 954-567-5720, 
Cell 954-608-7490.

*20150801*

1997 Yamaha Virago – Red (19,500 miles) Windshield and 
Saddlebags. Garage kept, original owner’s Manual….
Clean bike. $2,100.00 OBO - 

Call: 954-483-1185 for more information
*20140101*
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Classifieds for Members are run at “No Charge”. Non-Member classifieds are only $5.00. 
Please be respectful, space is limited to 6 months due to new items that come in. If you do not 

contact the Editor once your 6 month period is up, you will be removed without notification.
Call any Board Member to place a classified ad. See page 3 for phone numbers.

Please advise the Editor by email (news@abatese.us) when your item is sold. Thank you.

C L A S S I F I E D S
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See Page 30
or Call:

Cesar Tejera at:
954-383-8380

for more details
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US POSTAGE
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers 
informed with regard to legislative 
actions and events around the state 
and throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable 
political force in legislative matters 
concerning all motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent 
ABATE of Florida, Inc. on the state 
and national level.
To promote voter registration and 
motivate members to write their 
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without 
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about 
motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954-310-4636 24/7
ABATE Southeast Chapter’s Website

http://abatese.org/

December 20, 2015 - Sunday 10 am  
January 24, 2016 - Sunday 10 am

at:
American Legion Post #321 - Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St.  954-434-0965
From Griffin Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to 

SW 51st St. then west 1/8 mile.

Come & join the ranks 
of those who care to be involved!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS


